



## Florida Department of Environmental Protection

Northeast District 7825 Baymeadows Way, Suite 200B Jacksonville, Florida 32256 Rick Scott Governor

Jennifer Carroll Lt. Governor

Herschel T. Vinyard, Jr. Secretary

January 31, 2011

Mr. Eric Parker, Environmental Manager Trail Ridge Landfill, Inc. 5110 US Highway 301 Baldwin, Florida 32234

Re:

No Further Action Required November 29, 2010 Landfill Fire WACS Facility ID No. 33628 Permit No. 0013493-017-SO Duval County – Solid Waste

Dear Mr Parker:

The Florida Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) Northeast District Solid Waste staff has finished reviewing SCS Engineers' December 22, 2010, report entitled, "December 2010 Landfill Fire Mitigation Summary Report Trial Ridge Landfill." Based on the report and our investigation it appears that Trail Ridge personnel acted quickly to identify, contain and extinguish the November 29, 2010, landfill fire. The report further indicates, and DEP concurs, that no damage to the liner or any other landfill structure occurred as a result of the fire. No further action regarding this issue is required at this time.

Should you have any questions concerning this letter, you may contact me at the letterhead address, by email at Brian.Durden@dep.state.fl.us, or 904.256.1575.

Sincerely,

Brian Durden

**Environmental Consultant** 

Solid Waste Section

/bm

cc:

Edward Schmalfield II, P.E., Trail Ridge Landfill, 5110 US Highway 301, Baldwin, Florida 32234

www.dep.state.fl.us